
 

Minutes 

Date  Friday, 24/01/2020 
Time  1.30pm 

To  Committee Members 
At  Meeting Room, 1st Floor, Greenwich House 

Subject  AWERB Operations Committee    
 
Attendees:  

 
 
 

 
 
Apologies:  

 
 
Mentioned within text:  

 
 
1. Minutes  
The minutes were approved.  
 
2. Matters arising 
The next termly meetings will be arranged by  as they will be based on Health and Safety. He 
welcomed any suggestions for subjects to be discussed.  
 
3. Establishment Licence Holder Report 
It was reported that one group have produced a number of Standard Condition 18 reports and their work ethic 
has been questioned. Despite being asked by the Home Office Inspector not to carry out any more irradiations, 
they have continued to do so. A third non-compliance has occurred in  group. Meetings have 
taken place to see what improvements can be made.  
 
4. NACWO Reports 

 asked for the user group meetings to be set for the next 12 months and the UBS 
administrative team informed of the finalised dates. It was requested that all user group meetings take place 
by 15th May to allow writing up time. The benefits of the user groups will be discussed at the next FOM meeting.  
Non-regulated procedure forms should be sent to a vet and the UBS HO Licencing email inbox. The form is 
being reviewed and the current draft will be circulated. The non-regulated procedure form, overseas working 
application form, Overseas Working Policy and Welfare Policy will be seen by the AWERB committee in 
February. Feedback is welcome and should be received by the beginning of March. It was queried whether 
the non-regulated procedure forms can be entered onto the MCMS database. This is in progress, but the 
current process is to be followed for now. The current process for filling in non-regulated procedure forms was 
discussed.  will write some guidance which will be circulated with the amended form.  

 asked for clarification on charging. Anything which means the technician is going above 
and beyond for more than approximately 20 minutes should be charged for but  will release a clarification 
statement in April.  
 
 
 





The first NACWO course will be held on 27th and 28th January. The next Service Tech course will be held on 
16 h March and the next Train the Trainer course will be on 20th May. The next Nominated Assessors courses 
will be held on 25th – 27th February and 9th – 11th June.  

 is currently putting together an Introduction to Necropsy course. The first one will be held on 6th March.  
is also working on an Advanced Necropsy course.  
 
8. 3Rs/Outreach/Openness/Report 
The Colony Management Group are currently organising an Embryo Transfer workshop due to be held in 
February or March. 
The Science Festival will be held on 14th March.  asked for technicians and researchers to be encouraged 
to help on the stand.  
The CamTechCare is being replaced with a monthly UBS bulletin. These will feature pieces on each of the 
biofacilities.  

 reported on recent Home Office Inspector visits and advised there will be spot checks which will include 
cage labels.  
 
9. Any other business 
It was confirmed that  is the Home Inspector for , ,  and  and  

 is the Inspector for the rest of the University and .  is the Inspector for 
 and  is the Inspector for .  

 
10. Discussion Topic/Presentation 
None  
 
Date of next meeting: Friday 21st February 2020 
 




